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The meeting was called to order at 3.05 p.m.

AGENDA ITEM 121:
UNITED NATIONS:
Add.l)

SCALE OF ASSESSMENTS FOR THE APPORTIONMENT OF THE EXPENSES OF THE
REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON CONTRIBUTIONS (continued) (A/42/11 and

1. Mr. MICHALSKI (United States of America) noted that while many delegations had
questioned the mechanism used in determining the scale, none had been able to
suggest a formula which would treat all equitably. Experience had shown that the
interests of equity were not necessarily served by introducing a more complicated
mechanism. He therefore joined those delegations which favoured a scale that was
as simple and transparent as possible.

2. Much of the debate had focused on ways of reducing the assessment of some
Member States at the expense of others, leading delegations to wonder about the
importance that some countries attached to the United Nations. And yet, the share
of national income that United Nations membership required was miniscule even for
the poorest Member States: the floor level currently paid by 78 Member States
involved an assessment for 1987 of $72,454 - substantially less than the cost of
maintaining a single diplomat in New York for one year. For countries assessed
above the floor level, the relation of such assessments to national income was
similar. It was therefore difficult to accept arguments for relief that were based
on macro-economic conditions such as a country's level of external debt repayment.

3. The Committee on Contributions had already made a number of "technical
adjustments" to provide relief to the developing countries and to correct
"anomalies" which allegedly distorted the capaci ty-to-pay pr inciple. When the
developiny countries' economies had been growing rapidly, the Assembly had extended
the base period so as to take into account years when national income had been
lower. Now that rates of economic growth were lower a number of countries had
proposed that the base be shortened. In particular, countries which had felt the
effects of the decrease in the price of oil had requested reductions in their
assessments although their per capita income exceeded the levels of many developed
nations.

4. In addition, the per capita income limit had been increased repeatedly; as a
result more than 80 per cent of Member States currently benefited from it. Arguing
that the limit had not been adjusted to take into account the full effects of
inflation in the United States, several delegations had supported a further
increase. At the thirty-ninth session, the Committee on Contributions had reported
that, under the limit of $2,100 then in effect, most developing countries already
received a benefit which was at least proportionately equal to the one they
received in 1948. The General Assembly had nevertheless agreed to raise the limit
to $2,200. Any further increase would mainly benefit a handful of neWly
industrialized countries and even one major contributor an~ would increase the
assessment of the developing countries whose national income was above the limit.
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5. Many delegl!'tions had urged the Committee on Contributiclls to adjust national
incomes of countriea usIng unrealistic ey-change or inflation rates by various mElans
(such as purchasing P()W~H parities and price adjusted rates of exchallge). That
might prevent some Member States from manipUlating their data tu reduce their own
assessments, hut would make the process of determining assessments more complex and
costly ",i thout neC"Stlllr lly achi eving the goal of full data comparabili ty.

6. His delegatior. did not see why debt servking should be taken into account.
Only a small number of niddle- and upper- I '1come developing coui'ltries would benefit,
since interest paymo!nts were already deducted from national income. Other
countries might be ,expec,ted to request that the ir speci~ic problems should also be
taken into account. HIE'. delegation sat, no purpose in continuing the formula
adopted in 1985 or in developing a mc,re refined approach.

7. His delegation rellrlcdned convinced that capacity to pay should not be the basic
determinant. It aga in requested that the Hoor should be ra ised for all but the
least developed countri~!s BO that the great majority c,f Member states would have a
greater stake in ~udget~ry decioions. In the mean time, the only way that all
Member Statas could gain the bt.:'lefit of lower assessments would be 'Jy reducing the
budget. His delegation was pleased to see that, judging from the proposed
programme budget 1'or 1988-1989, that was ~ing done. That development, which
resulted from the reforws requested in resolution 41/213, would enable members of
the Fifth Committee to prepare, through informal consultations, a simplified set of
instruc_ions to the Committee on Contr1.butions that would result in a more
equitable scale for future assessments.

8. Mr. GORITA (Romania) said that he was pleased the Committee was focusing on
the existing methodology which, despite its shortcomings, was as equitable as
poBsi~le. Capacity to pay continued to be the basic principle, ac~~unt must also
be taken of the special difficulties encountered by the majority of countries:
external debt, diminiohing foreign currency, protectionism, high interest rates and
restricted access to financial markets.

9. For the reasons set forth hy the Committee, his delegation was in favour of
retaining the 10-year base period and the scheme of limits to avoid excessive
variations of individual rates of assessment. Although it had requested that the
per capita incume limit be increased, it would not object to retaining the existing
limit of $2,200 and the 85 per cent gradient. At the same time, it stressed the
need for the Committee to use only official data transmitted by Governments so aB
to ensure that the next scale of assessments correctly reflected the real economic
situation of each Member State.

10. Mr. ZONGWE (Zaire) endorsed the decislons taken by the Committee on
Contributions concerning the statistical base and the use of average exchange
rates. He agreed with the view expressed in paragraph 18 of the Committee's report
(PARE methodology) and was in favour of furthering the work of the united Nations
Statistical Office on purchasing power parities. He shared the concern expressed
by other delegationG concerning the debt problem and, having taken note of
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paragraph 25 of t~e Committee's report, expressed the hope that, at its
forty-eighth session, the Committee would endeavour to find the index which beat
took debt servicing into account.

11. His delegat ion agreed that the Commi ttee should cont inue to use the existing
methodology in establishing the next scale, retaining the 10-year statistIcal bbse
period and the income allowance formula. That methodology certainly eaUI'd for
changes but Member States could not use that as a pretext for avoiding their
obligations under the Charter.

ll. Mr. ZSOHAR (Hungary) said that capacity to pay must remain the basic criterion
as noted in resolution 41/178. His Government recognized that the Committee needed
accurate, up-to-date and cOlnparable information and assured the Committee that hia
Government would co-operate in that ar-ea.

13. Given the diff:<'culties which the Committee had encounterl,d, it was worth
thinking about what would happen if the methodology were further c~mplicated. His
delegat ion was therefore pleased th,Jt tht' Cona"i ttee had decided to be realist ie and
to retllin the main elements of the cur rent me thodology I 10-1~ar base period,
$2,200 limit, 85 per cent gradient scheme of limits use,l for the period 1986-1988
and ceiling and floor rates of 25 per cent and 0.01 per cent respectively.

14. Mr. ROSLI (Malaysia) said that, at its most re~~nt session, the General
Assembly had been unable, in the absence of consensus, to provide the Committee on
Contributions with guidelines concerning the method of calculating the scale of
assesamen~s for 1989-1991. The General Assembly ~uld undOUbtedly be able to
resolve that basic issue at the current session. I,~st year the Fifth Committee had
considered four alternative methods proposed by the Committee on Contributions
without approving any of them. Malaysia did not object to the principle of the
capacity to pay of Member States, but felt that that method of calculation, which
was not always satisfactory, could be ifi~rov~d. Aside from the use of basic
indicators, it was essential for the Committee on Contributions to take into
account other verifiable sceia-economic indicators as additional indices in
ca'~ulating the scale of assessments.

IS. While awai~ing the development of a more fair and representative methodology,
his delegation accepted the recommendation of the Committee on Contributions that
in the calculation for the next scale of assessments, to continue to use the
10-yeur statistical data base, the scheme of limits to avoi~ variations of
individual rates of as&essment, and the ceiling and floor rates. !t hoped,
however, that the Committee on Contributions would continue regularly to review
those elements and t~ke intn account the proposals of the Committee.

16. His delegation welcomed ihe decision of the Committee on Contributions to
develop a uniform data base in order to provide better national Income statib'ics.
It noted that the Committee would henceforth rely on verifiable data oompile" by
the United Nations statistical Office and discontinue the use of special
questionnaires to Member States. The Statistical Office could count on his
delegation's co-operation.
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17. It was unfortunate that the Committee on Contributions had been unable to use
the price-adjusted rate of exchange methodology to correct distortions in the
national income and per capita income expressed in United States dollars. However,
the Committee on Contributions had decided to work further on the purchasing power
parities concept to improve data comparability of national income His delegation
felt that it.should continue to consider the external debt in calculating the neyt:
scale of assessments and to examine that factor at its next session.

18. Although Malaysia had reservations r~arding the increase in the s~ale of
as~essments for the current period, it had not prevented a consensus, in the hope
that, collectively, the Committee would continue its search for a more equitable
formula. It appealed to all Member States to pay their contributions as a matter
of priority in order to ensure the viability of the Organization. In conclusion,
he stressed that it was necessary to give clear and concrete guidelines to the
Committee on Contributi~,s and urged the Commit~ee to give priority attention to
the search for a more equitable and acceptable formula.

19. Mr. RAHMA (oman) said that the data provided to the Committee by the
Statistical Office was tor 1985 but that the economic situation had changed a great
deal in recent years. The Committee must therefore re-examine the question of the
base statistical period and attach greater importance to recent figures in order
better to reflect the real capacity to pay of the developing countries,
partiCUlarly those dependent upon a single non-renewable resource such as oil
(which was the case of oman). In that connection, he noted with satisfaction that
the next <.lcale of assessments would be establislled on the bash. of national income
e~t imates for 1986. Ht, reaf firmed that the per capi ta income of his country must
~, calculated in terms of a population of 2 million and recalled that when the
scale for the period 1986-l~88 had been established his delegation had protested
the fact that tl.e assessments of sane developing countries had risen considerably,
particularly that of Oman, which had gone up by 100 per cent. His country had
agreed, nevertheless, to pay its 1987 contribution in full and would continue to do
what was necessary to facilitate the Committee's task.

20. Mr. SAFAI (Islamic Republic of Iran) noted that General Assembly resoluti.on
41/178, on the basi.s of which the report of the committee on Contributions
(A/42/ll) had been prepared, reaffirmed the responsibility of Member States to bear
the e·~penses of the Organization as apportioned by the General Assembly, but at the
same time recognized capacity to pay ns the fundamental criterion for determining
the scale of assessments. The capacity to pay, ~owever, was just a guiding
principle for those who put it int~ practice. Consequently, Iran felt that the
specific determination of a ju~t and equitable scale neclssitated incorporating, if
not all, then the major elements which affected the capacity to pay. The
experience in recent years indicated that th~ use of national per capita incoroP
the BOle criterion for determining Member States capacity to pay did not truly
reflect the economic differences between countries at different levels of
development. Although simplicity might be an advantage in selecting a formula, it
could 1I0t be a justifiable reason for abandoning the concept of capacity to pay.
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21. His delegation welcomed the initial steps taken by the Commit~ee as indicated
in its report (A/42/1l), including the decision to discontinue special
queationnaires. Co~arison of the economic and financial performanc~ of Mellber
States could be made sUfticientl}' comprehensive only by using a uniform data base.
Such a method removed the problem of co~arability of data, especially with regard
to adjustments for inflation and fl~ctuations in exchange rates used to convert
national income into United states dollars.

22. Stability and continuity must remain in a methodology with a 10-year. base
period. In that case also, however, the Committee should examine whether that
practice reflected the economic and financial changes in developing countries and,
if not, the base period should be shortened. The Committee should also finish its
work on the price-~djusted rate of exchange (PARE) before establishing a new scale.

23. As his delegation had already stated in the past, tile scale did not take into
consideration the economic situation of countries with one depletable source of
income, especially ~he OPEC countries. In the case of his own country, the
Committee remained heedless of the impact of inflation, the war imposed on Iran and
the deterioration of oil markets, on the national economy of a country with more
than 2.5 million Afghan and Iraqi refugees and the same number of homeless war
victims.

24. In addition, while bearing in mind that the total assessments of permanent
members of the Security Council had decreased by 24 per cent since 1946, and while
hostile to the right of veto, his delegation shared the view that since thos_
countries enjoyed special and political privileges, they should also receive
special assessments.

25. Mr. DOLJINTSEREN (Mongolia) said that the comments and proposals made at the
preceding session had been taken into consideration in the Co~ittee's report
(A/42/ll). At the forty-first s~ssion, many delegations, including his own, had
argu.d that the capacity to pay of Member States Rhould remain the paramount
criterion in setting the sca~e of assessments.

26. In his delegation's views the 10-year statistical base period and the low
per capita income allowance formula should be changed as proposBd in the report.
It was in favour of retaining the ceiling and floor rates of 25 pdr cent and
0.01 peJ." cent respectively. It also believed that the Committee should take into
account the external indebtedness of the developing countries and formulate
recommendations to that end, particularly along the lines indicated by other
delegations which advocated the establishment of a special mechanism for taking
that factor into consideration. The Committee noted in paragraph 18 of its report
that it had been unable to reach agreement on the systematic application of the
PARE m.thodology. That was not surprising, since it was for each State to fix its
:JWn rate of exchaQge.
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27. His delegation .•oped that the new scale of assessments for 1989--1991 would be
based on the central criterion of c~pacity to pay. It was determined to contribute
to the most effective implementation of the Organization's tasks and activities
while at the same time seeking to make the most rational use of existing financial
reeources.

28. Mr. AFRIO! (Pakistan) said that the information on assessed and voluntary
contributions in 1985 and 1986 contained in the addendum to the report
(A/42/ll/Add.l) would help the Committee to aSBeSS the ovelall financial charge for
the Organization.

29. Regarding the methodology for setting the scale of assessments, his delegation
noted that as the General Assembly had been unable to agree on any of the
methodologies offered by the Committee, the latter now proposed that it should use
the existing methodology. His delegation was prepared to accept that procedure for
the time being, on the understanding that the General ASBembly would be able at its
current session to provide unambiguous guidelines that would enable the Committee
to prepare a revised scale of assessments for 1989-1991.

30. Both political and economic considerations made it imperative to address the
issue immediately and in much greater detail than in the past. Pakistan welcomed
the decision of the Soviet Union to meet in tull its obliqations towards the
regular budget of the United Nations. The announcement that it would pay its
outstanding share of the assessed budget in the amount of '255 million could not
have come at a more opportune moment. The payment should facilitate a positive
respons. from other Member States, in particular the major contributors currently
in defaUlt. However, the weakness of a system which made the organization
financially dependent on a single country or small groups of countries was
evident. The review of the scale of assessments should provide an opportunity to
seek a remedy for that situation.

31. It was also eVtdent that the concept of capacity to pay had been serioualy
eroded. The time had come to lark out criteria based on just and equitable
principles which WOuld restote the financial soundness and viability of the
Organization. His delegation appealed to all delegations to make every effort to
reconcile the divergent points of vie~ on a new scal~ of assessments and recalled
that alternative I proposed by the Committee at the last session had received
widespread support.

32. His delegation noted with satisfaction that the question of the debt burden of
the developing countrie~ was receiving due attention from the Committee, which had
decided to stUdy at its next session the most effective means of taking it into
account in calculating the scale of assessment. It also welcomed the Committee's
continued eftorts to improve the comp~rability of national income statistics and
noted that the discontinuation of the special questionnaire and its replacement by
the data bAse of the United Nations Statistical Office would streamllne and
expedite the Committee's work. It hoped that, in considering the statistical base
period, thft Committee would take into account the wishes of the developing
countries to give due weight to the adverse effects of the changes in the world
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economy on their economies. If the other elements of the curre.lt methodology
remained unchanged, pakistan would favour retaining the prevailing low per capita
income allowance formula. In conclusion, he stressed the need for a more
r~qponsible attitude on the part of Member states towards their collective duty to
ensure the financial stability of the Organization.

]]. Mr. DANGE (Nigeria) said that the issue of the scale of assessments remained
as controversial as it had been in the early days of the Organization and that his
delegation supported the sensible decision of the Committee on Contributions not to
study it further. The comments of several delegations showed that there was broad
agreement among Member States on maintaining capacity to pay as the main criterion
in setting the scale. In 1988, the Committee would be called upon to present a new
proposed scale of assessments for 1989-1991 and in his delegation's view the Fifth
Committee should concentrate at the current session on establishing guidelines that
would facilitate the work of the Committee on Contributions in that connection.

34. His delegation believed that i3 nu•.1ber of factors should be taken Into account
and command a general consensus: (i) the capacity to pay of Member States must
remain the principal criterion for apportioning the expenseg of the United Nations;
(ii) the existing methodology of using the low per capita income allowance formula
to adjust national income should measure capacity to pay; (iii) the use of the'
cur rent ID-year base period should be maintained; (iv) the cur rent level of the low
per capita income allowance ($2,200) should continue to applYJ (v) the scheme of
limits to avoid excessive variation between successive scales should be maintained;
(vi) the current ceiling and floor ~vels should be kept at 25 per cent and
0.01 per centJ (vii) the impact of .he external indebtedness of developing
countries on their capacity to pay during the period 1989-1991 should be taken into
account.

]5. In order to ensure fairness and equity, Member States should hel~ the
Committee on Contributions to minimize, and where possible eliminate, the current
problems in respect of the data base. It was eS8Pntial for the statistical data to
be comparable, verifiable and accurate. In that " .....lnection, his delegation
endorsed the Committee's decision to discontinue its former practice of sending
Member States a questionnaire every three years for assessment purposes. It also
endorsed tile Committee's request to Member States to submit their annual national
income statistics regUlarly to the United Nations Statistical Office. The data to
be used by the Committee should be from published sources and should be
verifiable. The Committee should not use statistical data from private or
unofficial sources.

]6. Similarly, a sound technical solution must be found that would allow for
systematic adjustments of national income whenever relative price changes made it
neressary. In that connection, his delegation noted the Committee's Wl k on the
price-adjusted rate of exchange methodology (PARE). It supported the Cummittee's
decision not to apply that methodology until its inherent deficiencies had been
corrected. It also noted tile work of the United Nations Statistical Office on
purchasing power parities and strongly supported the United Nations International
Comparison Proj~t.
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37. In connection with paragraph 37 of the report (A/42/11), in particular the
second sentence, his delegation streRsed that the current ceiling of 25 per cent
did not accurately reflect the real capacity te pay of the Member Slate which paid
at that rate. It was in fact well below what the percentage should be.

38. His delegation shared the view of the C.nadian delegation that it was
important for the Committee to develop a ~cale which was acceptable to Member
states, and for Member states to honour their legal obligations by paying their
asaessmentb in full and on time. It commended those Member States which had
respected the rule of law and honoured the ir legal obligations. It considered that
the withholdinq of assessed contributi<ns was a violatlon of the principles of the
Charter and th~ legal obligations which flowed from it. Such a practice was
unjustifiable and unacceptable. Ultimately, Member States would have to decide to
broaden the resource base of the Organization in order to prevent the recurrence of
a state of affairs in which the Organization was held hostage financially. It was
desirable, and indeed necessary, for Member States to take action to insulate the
organization from the disruption and vulnerability to which its current
disproportionate financial reliance on one or a few Member States exposed it.

39. Mr.~-NOUAIMI (Qatar) said he wished to comment on th~ rules for data
collection, on the details of the approach currently u~ed in determining
assessments and on other criteria used by the Committee on Contributions.

40. His delegation supported, in principle, General Assembly resolution 41/178 but
considered that determination of capacity to pay should be based on accurate
measurements which shOUld come as close as possible to reality. Developments in
the world economic situation and fll~tuations in exchange rates and in raw-material
prices complicated the determination of the scale of asspssments of Member States1
the issue could not be treated by oversimplification or by cutting corners. It
was, for example, clear that many developing and oil-producing countries would face
an increase in their assessments, at a time of economic recession, reduced gross
domestic product and lower oil prices. The Committee had not taken such elements
into account, as it had used a 10-year statistical perioi pending ~he results of a
comprehensive study of alternative methods for evaluatin~ Member States' real
capacity to pav •

41. The Comm. ttee had also maintained its position regarding the 10-year bdse
periOd, notwithstanding the comments of a number of its members, particularly those
of developing countries, who had pointed out that shortening the period would
better reflect the economic and financial realities of the~r countries and hence
their capac~ty to pay.

42. Qat."r was making every effort to utilize its resources for the economic and
social devel(,pment of its people but, in doing so, it faced great difficulties
because it had to depend on a single source of income, namely, oil. Oil was a
non-renewable source of inClJlr.e and was also subject to fluctuations in exchange
rates and in raw-material prices. A distinction should therefore be made between
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countries with multiple sources of income and those with a single, non-renewable
source when the scale of assessments was estaolished, so that the assessments for
the latter category of countries would be rc~oced.

43. His delegation appreciated the diffic~lties faced by the Committee on
Contributions in implementing its mandate as contained in General A&sembly
resolution 41/178 but considered that furthe( efforts should be made with a view to
establishing a scale of assessments that wou"!..d reflect the special cir~umstances of
developing countries which were currently experiencing a serious economic and
financial crisis. The Committee should find new alternatives for determining
assessments and his delegation supported the C("Jmmittee's sU99.:stion to give further
study, during its forty-eighth session to the ceiling and floor rates, bearing in
mind in particular that the preliminary analysis of a table showing contributions
in 1981 as a percentage of 1985 nationRl income seemed to indicate that almost half
of the developing countries assessed at the floor rate of 0.01 per cent had paid
proportionately more than developed countrie&.

44. Mr. MOCHO (Kenya) said that his delegation 31so considered that capacity to
pay should continue to be the main principle 9uiding the establishment of the scale
of assessments. However equitable it might be, however, that principle left open
the question of how to determine Member States' capacity to pay. In that
connection, his delegation welcomed the initiative of the Committp.e in taking into
consideration the external debt of developing countries. Sorne delegations might
argue that such a decision would be tantamount to opening Pandora's box. In the
case of Kenya, however, account must be taken of all the factors which reduced a
country's capacity to pay its share of expenses as determine~ by ,he strict
application of the scale.

45. One delegation had expressed the view that capacity to pay should not be the
principal determinant and that the assessment floor should be raised in step with a
decrease in the overall budget total. Such an analysis was not conVincing,
however, and it was his delegation's view that consideration should al~ be given
to lowering the ceiling in proportion to th~ contribution of each Stat~ to the
budget.

46. His delegation welcomed the announcement that one Member State had initiated
the appropriate procedure for payment of the ~rrears of its assessments and
expressed the hope that that example would be followed by others.

41. Mr. MONAYAIR (Kuwait) said that, since the adoption of the scale of
assessments for 1986-1988, which had been mark~d by unjustifiable increases in the
assessment of certain countries, the General Assembly had not been in a position to
make any radical changes in the bases and rules for the calCUlation of the capacity
to pay of the variouo States. It was true that, during the previous year, the
Committ~e had initiated a study of four methods of calculation, svme of which were
based on economic and others on political criteria) his delegation had, however,
already pointed out that ~ueh formulas could not reach the desired results quickly
enough and that there was a need to study tbt!~ in greater depth wi th a view to
their improvement.
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48. Kuwait considered that, in selecting a methodology for the equitable
calculation of capacity to pay, the Committee must take into account the
substantial dnd growing gap separating the economies of the advanced countries from
those of the developing countries. The criteria selected must also be sufficiently
flexible to take account of the social situation "f the different Member states.
In that conr.ection, it would be preferable to select a statistical base period
which would make it possible to take better account of countries' economic and
financial situation. Impr')vements in the comparability of the statistical data,
the use of adjusted exchange rates and the consideration of a range of economic and
inflation factors would also help to enhance the equity of the system for
establishing scales of assessments.

49. His delegation considered that the issue of the inequitable sharing of
expenses was extremely important and believed that, in establishing scales, every
effort must be made to avoid overwhelming the developing countries so that the
important role which they played in expanding the world economy would not be
restr ic ted.

50. His delegation supported retention of the formula for limiting variations in
assessments, and wished to point out that the Committee had not always taken that
formula into account, having imposed very substantial increases on certain
countries between two cycles. He hoped that that error would not be repeated when
the next scale was established. He also hoped that, in such an important
operation, the Committee would take account of the experience gained during the
establishment of Lhe current scale and that it would apply in an effective manner
the crit~ria which iL was drafting.

The meeting rose at 4.50 ~.


